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March21, 2013 

Re: Development of New Central Police Precinct 

Dear Marty: 

Attachment #3 
CCA Construction & Development 

Committee Meeting - 3/28113 

E AND DAVIDSON COUNTY 

DIRECTOR OF FINANCE 
METROPOLITAN COURTHOUSE 

ONE PUBLIC SQUARE, SUITE 106 
NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37201 

(615) 862-6151 
(615) 862.Q156 FAX 

The Metropolitan Council of the Metropolitan Government adopted Substitute Resolution 
No. RS2013-558, approving an amendment to the Capital Improvements Budget and Program 
2012-2013 through 2017-2018 authorizing the relocation of the Central Police Precinct from 
inside Bridgestone Arena into a new facility on land adjacent to the Music City Center. It is 
anticipated that the new police precinct will be mostly constructed during 2013 concurrently with 
the completion of the Music City Center and the building's final commissioning. Given that the 
new police precinct will be an integral part of the Music City Center's campus and that the 
Convention Center Authority (the "Authority") currently has a project and development staff, 
contracts and other infrastructure already in place, it would be helpful for the Authority to 
manage, supervise, and coordinate the construction and development of the new police precinct. 

As a result, please allow this letter to confirm the request of this department that the 
Authority, among other things, [i] coordinate the development of the new police precinct with 
the Police Department, Department of General Services, Department of Finance and other Metro 
departments and agencies as appropriate and necessary; [ii] prepare and submit for approval to 
this office design and construction drawings, specifications, site plan, construction phasing, 
overall development schedule and details for construction of the new police precinct; [iii] consult 
with and promptly provide to this office for approval all budget and related information; [iv] 
cause the completion of the construction of the new police precinct, in accordance with the 
approved plans and pursuant to . a change order to the Authority's Construction Management 
Agreement with Bell/Clark, a Joint Venture; [v] submit invoices to this office for payment after 
the Authority has verified the receipt of goods and services in accordance with the applicable 
contracts and construction plans; and [vi] maintain detailed records supporting payments made to 
vendors and contractors for this project. 
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Pursuant to the budget to be approved by this office, the Metropolitan Government will 
be responsible for and provide all funds necessary to pay, when due, all direct costs and expenses 
of the project, including, without limitation, all payments to contractors, materials purchased 
directly for the project, and costs of permits, and such other services as may be necessary for the 
construction and development of the project. 

I would appreciate the opportunity to discuss this project and the Authority's requested 
role with the full Authority at its next meeting. 

Sincerely, 

~PJ 
Richard M. Riebeling 
Director of Finance 

Copy: Larry Atema 


